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Mark Colombo

From: Lynch Flick, Lauren <lauren.lynch.flick@pillsburylaw.com>
Sent: Monday, January 24, 2022 9:05 PM
To: Mark Colombo
Subject: [EXTERNAL]: WHDT-LD Resumption of Operation Notice

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Federal Communications Commission. Do not click on links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and trust the content to be safe. If you suspect this is a phishing attempt, please use the 'Report 
Message' feature in Microsoft Outlook or forward the email to the NSOC. 

 
Dear Mr. Colombo: 
  
This email is sent on behalf of Guenter Marksteiner to notify the Commission that Station WHDT-LD, FIN 59488, 
commenced operations pursuant to the parameters in FCC File. 0000180264, effective January 21, 2022. 
  
Thank you for your kind assistance in this matter. 
  
Lauren Lynch Flick 
  
 
Lauren Lynch Flick | Senior Counsel 
Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP 
1200 Seventeenth Street NW | Washington, DC 20036-3006 
t +1.202.663.8166 
lauren.lynch.flick@pillsburylaw.com | website bio 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
The contents of this message, together with any attachments, are intended only for the use of the individual or entity to 
which they are addressed and may contain information that is legally privileged, confidential and exempt from 
disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying 
of this message, or any attachment, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify the 
original sender or the Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman Service Desk at Tel: 800-477-0770, Option 1, immediately by 
telephone and delete this message, along with any attachments, from your computer. Nothing in this message may be 
construed as a digital or electronic signature of any employee of Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman. Thank you.  
 
 
     


